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COMMUNITY INVOLVEMENT COMMISSION (CIC)
May 16, 2022
6:00 – 8:00 pm
Zoom Meeting 

[bookmark: _Hlk69808449][bookmark: _Hlk84250393]Commissioners present: Carol Redfield (she/her), Martha Lucas (she/her), Bill Southern (he/him), Ahoua Koné (she/her), Krissie Dillin, Jasmine Aryana (she/her), Robert Radford
Commissioners not in attendance: Saba Rahman (she/her), Julia Jannon-Shields (she/her)
City of Seattle Staff present: Alvin Edwards (DON, he/him)
(Transcriber’s Note: The notes shown below are summaries of statements provided. They are not transcriptions and have been shortened and edited to include the major points raised. Full comments are retained in the files in voice recording and available upon request.
[bookmark: _Hlk85542676][bookmark: _Hlk85543838]Public Comment 
There were no public comments.
Vote on 4/18/22 Meeting Minutes & Icebreaker
Five commissioners voted to approve the minutes but a quorum was not yet established. The 4/18/22 Community Involvement Commission minutes will be voted on at the next meeting. 
The commissioners finished an ice breaker called Two Truths & A Lie which was continued from the last meeting.
Process for Electing Co-chairs & Co-chair Nominations
Excerpt from Community Involvement Commission Bylaws:
“5.3.1 Election of Officers 
The Commission shall elect, on an annual basis, Commissioners who will serve as Chair(s) of the Commission. The position of Chair may be shared by no more than four individuals serving as Co-Chairs. 

Commissioners may self-nominate or be nominated by a fellow Commissioner. Any Commissioner nominated by another person must accept the nomination before voting begins. Commissioners need not be present to be elected. A Commissioner absent on the day of the elections but who desires to be considered for an executive committee position must provide written documentation denoting their acceptance of a nomination for the position.”

Commissioner Robert Radford asked Staff Liaison Alvin Edwards to define the role of the commission Co-Chairs. 
· Staff Liaison Edwards said the role includes guiding direction of the group, planning meetings, retreat planning, and leadership role on the commission. [There are more details on the role in the Bylaws linked above.]
· Commissioner Carol Redfield said that in the past, the Co-Chairs have usually been a group of three people. They would meet with Department of Neighborhoods staff prior to Community Involvement Commission meetings to set up the agendas for the meetings. Each Co-Chair also chaired a committee with a certain focus like grants, bylaws, and outreach best practices.

People nominated for the Co-Chair positions include:
· Bill Southern by Carol Redfield
· Martha Lucas by Carol Redfield
· Marcus White by Carol Redfield
· Krissie Dillin by Carol Redfield

Staff Liaison Edwards said that if the nominated people accept the nominations in writing, the Community Involvement Commission can proceed to the next step with electing Co-Chairs.

Co-staff Liaison Updates
Staff Liaison Edwards provided these updates:
· As of June 1, 2022, all boards and commissions meetings hosted by the City of Seattle need to be held in a hybrid format (both virtual and in person). The Phinney Neighborhood Association or City Hall could be in-person options.
· The regularly scheduled June Community Involvement Commission meeting falls on the day the City is observing the Juneteenth holiday (Monday, June 20). The Commission will meet another day, likely Monday, June 27. Commissioners had no objections to the date of the 27th. A new meeting link will be sent out.
· The Staff Liaisons will check back in with Councilmember Morales’ Office for an update on the two pending appointments.
· The Office of Planning & Community Development is interested in updating the Community Involvement Commission on the Comprehensive Plan update. 
· The commission is interested in hearing from the Office of Planning & Community Development. Staff Liaison Edwards will see if the scheduling works out to have them at the next meeting.
· More information from the Office of Planning & Community Development: 
· The Office of Planning and Community Development (OPCD) is in the process of updating Seattle’s Comprehensive Plan. The Comprehensive Plan Update will guide City decisions about where we locate housing and jobs, and where and how we invest in things that we need to grow as a city. Its policies steer how the City will spend money on transportation, utilities like electricity, drainage & wastewater, parks & open space, and many other public services and infrastructures that will be needed as we grow over the next 20 years. Our goal is to shape a Seattle that is more equitable, livable, sustainable, and resilient for our communities, both now and in the future.  
· Central to this process is a two-year community engagement process, which we are calling the One Seattle Plan. We would like to present our engagement strategy and timeline, and to invite the Community Involvement Commission to engage with us around how community voices can be mobilized to create a Plan that is reflective of the needs, desires, and perspectives of Seattle’s communities, particularly those which have been historically and systematically left out of critical long-rang planning processes like the Comprehensive Plan. 
· The Community Involvement Commission meetings will also switch from the Zoom to Webex moving forward.
· Commissioner Ahoua Koné has not used Webex before and is wondering what the learning curve is. Commissioner Koné was wondering about why the City is stopping the Zoom contract. Staff Liaison Edwards said for security reasons.
· The Commissioners discussed homeless encampments near Green Lake and homelessness response in general. 
· Commission Carol Redfield commented that she feels the Mayor is an action-oriented Mayor and was able to address the situation there.
· Commissioner Ahoua Koné voiced concern that the root issues have not been addressed and there are new encampments in other neighborhoods (Ballard area). Staff Liaison Edwards said he would share the locations with City staff.
· Commissioner Martha Lucas discussed chronic homelessness.
· Commission Marcus White asked about Tiny House Villages. Staff Liaison Edwards said he would follow up with the commission on the availability of tiny houses.  
· Commissioner Krissie Dillin talked about the need for wrap-around services for temporary housing situations.
· Commissioner Bill Southern asked about City resources and asked if a triage system would be possible.
· Commissioner Lucas mentioned the tension related to Tiny House Villages and the King County Regional Homelessness Authority. 
· The group discussed the need for more coordination and breaking down silos.
· This could be a topic for future discussion.

Recruitment
Staff Liaison Edwards talked through vacancies on the commission. 
· There are eight vacancies total. 
· The Get Engaged candidate for the commission decided not to continue on with the process. The Staff Liaisons are coordinating with YMCA on the process for that position’s application process.
· There will be a press release going out soon with information on how to apply for vacancies.
· The recruitment information will be shared with commissioners and they can share out with their networks. City Councilmember’s Offices will also be sent the recruitment information to share out with their networks.
· Commissioners are interested in seeing who might be missing from the commission and seeing if any candidates would be a good fit based on the gaps.
· Commission Redfield asked what in-person outreach is done for the commission recruitment.



Retreat planning Next Steps
July 9 date from around 10am-3pm works for commissioners for a retreat – Staff Liaisons will keep the group updated if anyone is not available.

Budget for the retreat will likely cover food. 

Staff Liaisons will update the group on the facilitator for the retreat. Commissioner Southern has a preference for someone not associated with government. The group voted that it is okay to have the People’s Academy for Community Engagement Coordinator as the facilitator if they are available.

A group of commissioners will work on planning for the retreat. To be scheduled when Staff Liaison Laura Jenkins is back in the office.

Farewell to Carol and Jasmine
Interim Director of the Department of Neighborhoods joined on the call to thank Commissioner Carol Redfield and Commissioner Jasmine Aryana whose terms end on May 31, 2022.

Both Commissioner Aryana and Commissioner Redfield said that they recommend meeting in person as much as possible.

Many of the commissioners thanked Commissioner Aryana and Commissioner Redfield for their time on the commission.

Public Comment 
There were no public comments.
The meeting was adjourned. 
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